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PAYMENT /CONSENT 
 DUE DATES 



Wednesday 30th and
Thursday 31st August

Father's Day stall



Thursday 31st August
1/2 Breakfast & Stay Late



Friday 1st September

Author Visit
 Wednesday 6th

September
AFL Gala



Wednesday 13th

September
Art Show



Friday 15th September
Footy Day and Special

Lunch



Monday 3rd October -
Friday 13th October

F-4 Swimming










Friday 1st September
Footy Lunch Order



Friday 1st September

AFL Gala



Friday 8th September
Swimming




Dear Parents/Guardians,

New Build Update
The VSBA (Victorian School’s Building Authority) and our project
manager from Savill’s are putting the paper work out to tender this
week. Hopefully in a few weeks’ time we will have a builder appointed
so that we can begin with the work. In the meantime, in readiness for
the demolition of stage 1, the admin and 5/6 area, we are in the process
of shifting out of this space. The office will move temporarily to the
staffroom, the staffroom will move to the canteen, 5/6C will move to
the Japanese room, 3/4A will move in with 3/4B and 5/6A & B will
move down to the end of the corridor. Short term inconvenience for
long term gain, 
I sincerely appreciate everyone’s support and flexibility during this
time and to the staff and students thank you for assisting with the
move.

Inclusive School Fund
Last year we received a $160,000 grant
to develop a sensory space and garden
behind the brick wall. We have a
builder appointed and ready to enhance
the area with coloured turf, shade sail
and seating. Hopefully they will be
ready to start this project very soon.



Principal's Message Continued

VPA Conference 
Last Thursday and Friday Ms Bubeck and I attended the annual Victorian Principals Conference. It
was held at the Pullman Hotel at Albert Park and it was a great opportunity to network with other
schools and hear some amazing speakers over the two days. We look forward to bringing back our
learnings and sharing these with the school community. Thank you to Mr Glenn, Ms Avati and Mr
Jimi, for holding the forte whilst we were away.

Science Week
Thank you to Mr Noly and all the staff for their support of our first ever STEM day. There were some
great costumes, some amazing Science activities, with great learning and lots of fun. The 5/6’ers had a
learning fair to showcase their STEM work completed this term. Well done to everyone involved.

Book week Activities and Parade
Thank you to Ms Avati and staff for organising our traditional Book
Week parade and activities throughout the week. Again, there were
lots of great costumes to promote a love of reading and books. F/1A
won the ‘best dressed door’ competition reflecting the shortlisted books
and this Friday we have a visiting author, Michael Wagner who will be
speaking with all classes.

Dynamic Young Citizens Program
Thank you to Mr Gary for taking our school Leaders (Viet, Tram, Albert and Jayda) to Brimbank Council
last week to continue to take part in the Dynamic Young Citizens program. They are working with
student leaders in other local schools developing  their leadership capacity.



Principal's Message Continued

Fathers Day (Special Person’s Day) Stall
This week on Wednesday and Thursday students may bring some money to school to purchase a small
gift for the special person in their lives. Thank you to Ms Leanne and her helpers for organising this
event and purchasing some cool gifts for students to buy. Please bring a plastic bag along to hide your
purchased gift! 
F/1 A&B invite all the special people in our lives to visit the classrooms on Friday morning for some fun!

F-2 Breakfast and 1/2  Stay Late
This week we are looking forward to these events that form the start of our camping program with our
younger students. Breakfast will be enjoyed together wearing our pyjamas in the stadium, then we face
the challenge of brushing our teeth and changing into our school uniform. Then the 1/2’s have some
activities (magic show, games and dinner) organised for after school as they stay at school until later in
the evening. 

Year 3-6 Athletics
Thank you to Mr Simon for coordinating this event for our year 3-6 students and to Mr R, and Mrs
Kennett for attending the event to support our students. Feedback includes some excellent behaviour
and sportsmanship, everyone tried their best and supported one another. We look forward to the
results later this week. 

Wear it Purple Day
Purple is the colour of our school value of Belonging. On Wear it Purple Day supporters
wear purple to celebrate diversity and young people from the LGBTIQA+ community.

Parent Opinion Survey - ‘Your School, Your Say’ parent survey
Every year the Department of Education seeks feedback on our school around a range of areas. The
2023 Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is now open for parents, caregivers, and guardians to
complete online. Our school unique PIN number is on COMPASS, the survey is available in a number of
languages and takes around 20 minutes to complete. Please find the time to provide us with feedback
about our school.

Other important dates for your diaries
It is really important for families to check COMPASS weekly to keep updated with all events and
happenings at school, so that you can be organised and your child/ren don’t miss out. There are a
number of exciting things happen for the remainder of this term. Further details will be available on
COMPASS soon. 
30th and 31st August - Father’s Day/Special Person stall
31st August  - Daffodil Day – cancer fundraiser wear yellow and bring a donation
8th September – Final day for swimming consent and payment
13th September - Art Show 3.30pm-5.30pm
14th September R U OK day? – wear yellow
15th September Football Day - dress up in your code’s colours. Special football themed lunch order will
be available on the day. Order on the QKR app by the 1/9.
15th September – Last day of school, early finish of 2.30pm.

Regards

Effie Sultana  Principal 



SCHOOL NEWS



SCHOOL NEWS

Book Week
Book Week began with our favourite event, the Book Week Parade! Students and teachers dressed up as
their favourite book characters to celebrate. Here are some of the amazing costumes!

This week students and teachers also participated in a mash up session. Classes were all mixed up to
create groups of students with members from each class and year level. Each group completed an
activity relating to one of the shortlisted texts. Some students created artworks, some practiced
illustrating and others completed origami to create flowers or a bookmark. 



SCHOOL NEWS

In the lead up to Book Week, classes read some of the shortlisted books and created door displays to
reflect a particular text. 

This week students will participate in an incursion with the author Michael Wagner, learning about
story writing, how to generate ideas and getting a chance to hear more of the books he has written.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A

In F/1 we have just concluded our maths unit on position and location. Students have been learning
the importance of using specific position words to describe where something is, as well as working on
giving directions to get from one place to another. We have now started a unit on subtraction which
we will be working on for the remainder of the term. 



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

F O U N D A T I O N / 1  B Y  M S  D A N I E L L A ,  M S  I R M A  &  M S  K A R A

In writing students have been learning how to write sentences correctly by ensuring they have
written down the whole idea. They are now applying this to writing recounts and persuasive pieces.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A

What an exciting few weeks we have had at SAHPS, STEM day, Book Week and we are all super excited
for the Stay Late (check compass), Footy Day and the other dress up days! Some students are already
planning ahead for swimming next term as well! We always have a great time and learn so much about
water safety at swimming in 1/2 every year. Please make sure to check swimming on Compass or talk to
the office if you are unsure.

Here are some amazing photos from STEM day where the 1/2s dressed as inventors, scientists and
innovators. They had to work together to solve a problem, a city with no lights. They had to work out
how to wire batteries to light globes through a building. All showed school values of Belonging in how
they worked together to successfully achieve this.

We have just finished our mathematics unit of multiplication, with all teachers being impressed and
proud of how much all the 1/2s have learnt in this unit. They have shown multiplication as, groups,
pictures, arrays, reapeated addition AND number sentences. Well done on all your amazing work 1/2s.



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A



The Check-In
F O U N D A T I O N  -  G R A D E  2  N E W S

1 / 2  B Y  M S  N I C O L E ,  M S  M I R E L L A  &  M S  R E B E C C A



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S
B Y  M R  J I M I ,  M S  H E L E N ,  &  M S  A B B Y

It has been an exciting couple of weeks celebrating events including STEM day and Book Week! Well
done to all those who have participated with enthusiasm and demonstrated our school value of
belonging. 
In Maths, continuing with our measurement unit, we have been exploring volume and capacity.
Students enjoyed working in groups to estimate and then accurately measure the capacity of a
variety of containers. They then challenged themselves to determine how many millimetres each
container could hold.
In Inquiry, students have selected a country to report on and are beginning to prepare a presentation
to share with their peers at the end of the term. We look forward to seeing the final result.

                                                                               Photos Stem Day



The Check-In
G R A D E  3 - 6  N E W S

B Y  M R  G A R Y ,  M S  L A U R A  &  M R  D Y L A N

St Albans Heights Primary School Attend Dynamic Young Citizens Program

The captains and vice captains of St Albans Heights Primary School recently attended the Dynamic
Young Citizens program at Brimbank Council. The program empowers young people to make a
positive difference in their community.
One of the topics discussed in the program was ways to enable school students to enter into sporting
leagues in the area. Basketball and soccer are popular sports at school, and the captains and vice
captains were keen to find ways to get more students involved in competitive organised sports.
The council staff gave the young leaders some information about suitable sporting clubs close to St
Albans Heights for students aged between 7 and 12 to join.
These Included
Keilor Thunder Junior Basketball, St Albans Dinamo Soccer Club, Brimbank Little Athletics,
St Albans East Tennis Club and St Albans Tennis Club
If you have a child between 7 and 12 years old, who is interested in playing sports, please speak to
them about the clubs mentioned above. You can also find more information on the Brimbank Council
website.
There are many benefits to children participating in sports, it can help them to stay healthy, develop
their physical fitness, and learn important life skills such as teamwork, discipline, and sportsmanship.
If you are interested in encouraging your child to participate in sports, here are a few things you can
do:
Talk to them about the benefits of sport and why you think it would be a good fit for them.
Help them find a sport that they are interested in and that is appropriate for their age and abilities.
Transport them to and from training and matches.
Be supportive and encouraging, even if they don't always win.
Sport can be a great way for children to have fun, learn new skills, and stay healthy. By encouraging
your child to participate in sports, you can help them to reach their full potential.

Tram, Jayda, and Albert



L I T E R A C Y  B Y  M R S .  B U B E C K

TIME FOR BINGO!!!!

Hi SAHPS Families

This is just a reminder that Home Reading Bingo is still going and I encourage all students to
participate.

The bingo board has 25 different activities that students need to do as part of their home reading.
Once they have finished the task they need to colour that box in.

Once students have completed the whole game card I need an adult to sign it and return it to school.

THESE ACTIVITIES DON’T NEED TO BE DONE IN ONE NIGHT OR EVEN ONE WEEK. 
Students have between now and Friday 15th of September (last day of Term 3) to complete all the
activities.

Students can collect a copy of the game card from the Home Reading Hero Wall in building A.

Happy Reading
Mrs Bubeck 

The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G



The Check-In
L I T E R A C Y  N U M E R A C Y

W E L L B E I N G
W E L L B E I N G  
B Y  M R .  G L E N N  &  M S .  C H R I S T I N E

St. Albans Heights Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all
children and young people, we have a zero tolerance for child abuse. This will be

the primary focus of our care and decision-making. 

Cyber Safe and Anti Bullying 
As part of our wellbeing and promoting positive behaviours program all students recently had the
opportunity to watch a live performance by Brainstorm Productions. Brainstorm Productions are one
of Australia’s most experienced and respected educational theatre companies, reaching more than
260,000 students each year with their anti bullying, cyber safety and student wellbeing programs.

The performance was called Zanna and the Lost Code, through this exciting theatre experience
students were engaged in conversations about values, respect and responsibility, and were challenged
to build safer and more positive online experiences.

Kind Regards,
Glenn Groves                                                                 Christine Thewma
Positive Climate and Engagement Leader             Student Wellbeing Officer



The Check-In
A R T  P E  S T E M  J A P A N E S E

ART BY  MR PODY

This week in Art the 5/6s have been working on creating
their own Andy Warhol inspired POP ART food creations.
The students looked at colour choice, line formation and
repetition throughout their work. Adding fine details to
their work such as donut icing and pizza toppings will
make these art pieces look more appetising. 
These masterpieces will be on display at our Art Show on
the 13th September 2023. 



Herb's Heroes



H O N E S T Y

E X C E L L E N C E

R E S P E C T

B E L O N G I N G



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.

Tuning into Kids Parenting Program.
We have been lucky enough to have the Tuning into Kids program back

at SAHPS. Melbourne City Mission will be running a taster session for
our families and the wider community.






In this one-hour session you will learn about emotional intelligence,
emotion coaching and strategies to:

Support your child as they learn and grow.
Help your child learn to manage their emotions.






After this session you will be invited to join the 6-week online program.





Please register your interest to the number on the flyer or contact
Dannielle in the Community Hub.



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  H U B

BY MS.  DANNIELLE

 If you’re interested in joining any of our classes, please email your interest to
dannielle.tomlinson@education.vic.gov.au or call Dannielle on 9366-4211.

All events are FREE of charge unless stated otherwise.



The Check-In
O U T S I D E  S C H O O L  H O U R S  

C A R E  N E W S



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S



The Check-In
C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S



Vietnamese

August, 29th 2023
Bảng tin số 12 ngày 29 tháng 8 năm 2023 –
Các Ngày Quan Trọng:                                                                                                                                                                           
Thư tư, 30  và thứ năm, 31 tháng 8: Bán quà nhân ngày “Công Ơn Cha”                                                                            
Thứ năm, 31 tháng 8- Các lớp 1/ 2 điểm tâm và lưu lại trường                                                                                
 Thư sáu, 01 tháng 9: Khách viếng thăm trường                                                                                                                         
Thứ tư, 13 tháng 9: Triển lãm hội họa                                                                                                                                
 Thứ sáu, 15 tháng 9: Ngày (Footy Day) ngày Bóng Đá – Ăn trưa đặc biệt                                                                           
Thứ
 Lời Nhắn Gởi từ Bà Hiệu Trưởng                                                  
Kính thưa phụ huynh,
Cập Nhật Việc Xây Dựng -                                                                                                                                                                   
Cơ quan trông coi việc xây dựng  sẽ tiếp xúc với nhà thầu trong tuần này. Hy vọng rằng trong vài tuần
nữa chúng ta sẽ có được nhà thầu (được tuyển chọn) để chúng ta bắt đầu làm việc. Trong hiện tại, bắt
đầu giai đoạn 1 sẵn sàng tháo bỏ văn phòng và phòng học các lớp 5/ 6. Công việc di chuyển ra khỏi địa
điểm này đã bắt đầu. Văn phòng thì chuyển đến phòng giáo viên (staff room), phòng giao viên chuyển
đến căn tin, 5/ 6 đến phòng học Japanese, 3/ 4 A chuyển vô 3/ 4B và 5/ 6 A và B dời xuống cuối hanh
lang. Tôi xin thành thật cám ơn sự hổ trợ của tất cả mọi thành viên của trường chúng ta trong giai đoạn
này.
Tài khoản Hổ trợ -                                                                                                                                                                               
Năm vừa qua trường đã nhận được $160.000 để cải tiến phần đất phía sau bức tường gạch. Chúng ta đã
được nhà thầu và sẽ khởi công một ngày gần đây.
Tuần Lễ Khoa học -                                                                                                                                                                        
 Xin cám ơn Mr Noly và toan thể giao bang đã tổ chức ngày STEM đầu tiên. Trong ngày ấy có những
trang phục rất đẹp, có những sinh hoạt khoa học hứng thú để học hỏi. Xin khen ngợi mọi người đã tham
gia.
Tuần Lễ Đọc Sách –                                                                                                                                                                   
 Xin cám ơn Ms Avati và toan thể giao bang đã tổ chức buổi diễn hanh và các sinh hoạt khác trong suốt
tuần lễ. Có nhiều y phục đẹp để cổ vỏ sự ham thích đọc sách. Lớp F/ 1A thắng giải “best dressed door” và
nhà viết truyện Michael Wagner đến nói chuyện với tất cả các lớp. 
Ngày Nhớ Ơn Cha –                                                                                                                                                   Thứ tư và
thứ năm tuần này, học sinh có thể đem một ít tiền để mua quà tặng nhân ngày Nhớ Ơn Cha. Xin cám ơn
Ms Leanne lo tổ chức ngày này để các em có thể mua các quà tặng xinh đẹp. Các em cần đem theo túi
nilông để đựng quà.  Các lớp F1 A và B các bậc cha, chú, các nhân vật quan trọng trong gia đinh đến thăm
lớp vào sang thứ sáu. 
Lớp F-2 Điểm Tâm và Lớp 1/ 2 Lưu Lại Trường -                                                                                                                 
 Tuần này chúng ta trông đợi một sinh hoạt cho các em lớp nhỏ. Các em sẽ cùng nhau ăn điểm tâm trong
khi hãy còn mặc áo ngủ “bi da ma”(pỵjamas), rồi sau đó các em đanh răng súc miẹng và thay áo quần đông
phục đi học. Các lớp 1/ 2 sẽ có các sinh hoạt vui và các em lưu lại trường cho đến chiều.
Khảo Sát Ý Kiến Phụ Huynh -                                                                                                                           Hàng năm sở
Giáo dục thường khảo sát ý kiến phụ huynh. Việc khảo sát ý kiến cho năm 2023 nay đã bắt đầu trên
mạng. Xin phụ huynh bỏ chút ít thời giờ để điền vào bảng khảo sat đăng trên mạng. Các bảng khảo sát
được đăng với nhiều ngôn ngữ ( tiếng Việt, tiếng …v v….)                                                    

Các Ngày Quan Trọng Khác – Xin xem thêm phần tiếng Anh


